Tagish Advisory Council 
Regular Council Meeting 

May 5th, 2010, 7.30 p.m. at Community Hall
Present:   Paul Dabbs, Mike Bartsch, Corey Edzerza, Mary Ann Lewis     Secretary: Kurt Gantner
Anne Middler was unable to attend.

Guests:  Rob Lewis, Richard Martin, Marie Rose, Leslie Kerr, Leslie Barnes, Blaine Mc Farlaine, Giles Lansfield.
Special Guests:  Mark Wedge, Chief CTFN 
1. Call to Order:  7.36 p.m. 
2. Adoption of Agenda: 
No changes proposed.
 Moved: Paul Dabbs          Seconded: Mike Bartsch                 Motion: carried
3. Adoption of minutes: 
No changes proposed. 
 
Moved: Paul Dabbs       Seconded: Mary Ann Lewis                        Motion: carried
4. Delegations: Corey Edzerza, CTFN, Leslie Kerr, CTFN, Chief Mark Wedge, CTFN.
Both will speak later through the meeting. (remove)
Laura Prentice, community advisor was unable to attend.

Paul Dabbs took the opportunity to welcome Corey Edzerza as the appointed representative from CTFN on the TAC. Paperwork between CTFN and YTG is in process and will be forwarded to the TAC, when finalized. 
5. New Business:  
· Annual Operating Grant Application  
The TAC receives maximum  funding of $ 12,710.00 from  YTG. As not all of last year’s budget  was spent, this year’s Grant Application is $ 8,648.07.
Paul Dabbs made a motion to approve the Application as presented by Mike Bartsch. 

 Moved: Paul Dabbs          Seconded: Mike Bartsch                 Motion: carried
· Special Management Area “Six Mile River”

Paul Dabbs took the opportunity to welcome Chief Mark Wedge to the meeting. Mark Wedge thanked the meeting for giving him the chance to speak on behalf of the CTFN about the implementation of the Tagish River ( Six Mile)  Special Management Area. One of the reasons to protect the Six Mile River under a Special Management Area is that the Six Mile River is a waterfowl  staging area for migrating birds, specifically tundra and trumpeter swans. Current threats to the birds as mentioned by people at the meeting include boat traffic, both motor and non motor; fishing activity  people walking too close to the birds; harassment by dogs; an increase in the volume of people coming to see the birds;  ATV traffic along the shore line and YEC proposals to change water levels for purposes of hydro generation. These are issues which must be dealt with in a planning process and Mark Wedge pointed out that Tagish Residents need to be involved in this. CTFN will also ensure that aboriginal rights are protected in the process. The question was brought forward, if the CTFN will initiate a planning process in Tagish? Mark Wedge answered this with a clear yes. 

Mark Wedge asked the meeting about the reasons why people become Tagish Residents and the ongoing change and growth of the community. Most of those present at this meeting gave him their suggestions as to why people choose to live in Tagish and how this may affect a planning process.  Mark Wedge and the TAC agreed that  the protection of those  things which make Tagish important to its residents is quite a challenge and needs ideally full community support. Both the TAC and CTFN agreed to take this challenge on.  

· Power Outages: Letter from YEL

The TAC received a letter from YEL as response to a letter from Patrick Rouble. The letter was presented to the meeting and refers to power outages in the Tagish area, their nature,causes and frequencies. The TAC will send a letter in return to acknowledge the letter and thank YEL for the provided information and asking at the same time if this information can be provided on an ongoing basis in the future. 

6. Old Business:
Paul Dabbs will provide the meeting with updated information from Laura Prentice who was unable to  attend this meeting.

· Transfer Station: 
The attendant contract has been  awarded for two years to George White and starts May 10th. Signage is going to be put up before May 10th showing the hours of operation. Gates won’t be closed right away. There will be a grace period of at least two weeks, until at least after  the May long weekend. Other signage will be put up after this date. 

· Street Numbers:

Tagish will not be used as a pilot for the territory. The need for the Street numbers is acknowledged by YTG, but has now become a territory wide issue. 
· Draft letter ‘Consulting Property Owners’
Letter will go out at the latest  two weeks from now.

· Shut down of public phone service in Tagish

Two phones out of four in the community are upgraded and back in service; one outside the community hall (24/7) and one in the hallway of Tagish Stores (access available during the business hours). In the week of May 17th there will be a meeting with a representative of Northwestel to discuss other possible options.  

7.  Reports: Financial
April 2010 Financial Report:

Forwarded by Mike Bartsch
Bank Balance end of March, 2010                                                                                          $ 16,926.29
 Cheques Issued in April
Hall Rental January                                                              $   125.00
Kurt Gantner Secretary Services                                       $   309.00

AYC Membership                                                                 $   250.00

Honorarium                                                                           $  400.00

Services Charges                                                                   $       3.95
Total of payments made in April                                        $1087.95     ($ 1087.95)
 Deposits 
No Deposits in Period____________________________
Total Deposits for period                                       $        0.00                            0.00
Total Change for Period_____________________________         _      $1,248.09         $ (1,248.09) 
Current Balance for End of April                                                                                              $ 16,926.29
Three Invoices to be paid:
Hall Rental                                                 $125.00
Secretary Services                                    $309.00
Moved:    Mike Bartsch                 Seconded:   Paul Dabbs                      Motion: carried
8. Question Period

No questions were  asked.
9.       Adjournment: 9.55 p.m.

Next meeting: June 2nd, 2010

Approved by:_____________________                                   ________________________
Kurt Gantner, Secretary                                         Paul Dabbs, Chair
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